
 

 
REIDENBAUGH PTO - MEETING MINUTES 

March 1, 2022- Opened at 9:34 AM 

OFFICERS PRESENT: Kim Firestone, Yanna Nachtigall, Jaime Costanzo 

TEACHERS / STAFF PRESENT: Trudi Smith 
 
PARENTS PRESENT: Rachel McIntyre, Meghan Keller 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: This week is Read Across America Week we will be celebrating 
with drop everything and read time.  In May we will be participating in One Book One 
District across all the elementary schools.   

Parents who volunteer in the building are asked not to bring younger children with them 
as the classrooms may not be safe for them.  Also, parents who are in the building for 
afternoon classroom parties and want to take their child home after the party, that 
absence will be an unexcused early dismissal.  

TEACHER’S REPORT:  

COMMITTEE’S REPORTS:  

 Art Show-Kim Firestone- March 16th will be set up in the auditorium.  Art is 
due to school by March 15th.  

 Book Fair-Kim Firestone- Theme is “The Greatest Book on Earth” 
Teachers are signing up for a classroom shopping time 3/23-3/30 each 
class 30-minute window.  Some books may not be able to be replenished 
quickly due to supply chain issue.  The evening of 3/30 from 6-8 PM 
families with last name A-L will visit from 6-7 and families with last names 
M-Z will visit from 7-8. Coin challenge will start next week all proceeds will 
go towards book for the school library. There will also be an online 
shopping component.  

 Teacher Luncheon-Kim Firestone- Teacher appreciation week this year 
will have a beach theme with the luncheon on Wednesday of that week.  

 Spring Festival-Rebecca McIntyre- The spring festival will be May 20th and 
is being combined with Cultural Night.  Most of the vendors have been 
secured and now the committee is working on themes for the basket raffle.  

 Fourth Grade Celebration-Meghan Keller- Subcommittees are working on 
music decorations etc. 

 School Play-Kim Firestone- Students performed 6 shows, the kids were 
amazing! The play would not have been possible without the help of the 
parent volunteers.  

 Planning for next year- Kim Firestone- Looking ahead we need to get 
more parents involved to help with events throughout the year.   



 

SLAC-Meghan Keller-A meeting was held to discuss rental contract for the buildings, the 
district confirmed that when the PTOs rent the buildings, they are covered by the 
district’s insurance. 

The district is currently updating the procedures for after school volunteers and 
clearances.  

Next PTO meeting is 4/5 PTO Meeting @ 7:00PM (via Zoom) 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM 

 
            

 

 
 


